## Tuesday April 28

What a crazy time this is. Kids Club will reopen Monday, June 1 with our summer program. There are precautions that DHS is recommending/requiring all childcare programs to follow. These include taking temperatures at the door, not allowing parents in the buildings, keeping the children separated in groups of 10 or less. As the time gets closer and I have more of an idea of how many kids we will have this summer, we will work out the specifics. The Summer Kids Club handbook is included. Please get the enrollment papers returned to me by Friday, May 22.

## The weekly tuition includes the cost of the activities so there is NOT a separate activity fee like there has been in the past.

I have limited our trips off campus in June. The only trips planned will be swimming on Wednesdays and Fridays and an outdoor trip to Howells on June 30. I have a meeting at Park and Recs on Monday, May 18. If swimming is not available, I will let you know. Once things start opening up and it is safe, I will get trips scheduled for July and August.

Swimming days will be Wednesdays and Fridays this summer. We walk to Nahas on Porter. Our younger group will go from 1:00-2:00. Our older group will go from 2:00- 3:00.

We will be walking kids to swimming lessons at Nahas if they are offered this summer. This \$30 is an extra cost to parents. I have these forms if interested. We will walk the kids to Session 2, June 15-19 and Session 4, July 6-10. Class time is at 9:50.

Field trips I am hoping to get on the schedule-

**Bowling** 

Art Center

Science Center

Howell's

Glow Golf

Pump it Up

Walks to the Southside Library

Crivaro Park

Climb Iowa

Cubs Game (If it works out)

Movie to Southridge theater

Also on the calendar, I will be adding service projects. If you know of a service project the kids can do, please let me know. It would need to be making something or collecting items.

It is important that I get the enrollment forms back no later than Friday May 22. You can email or fax them to me.

Fax # 515-285-8182

daycaredirector@christthekingparish.org

If your child has attended summer Kids Club in the past but do not plan on returning this summer, please let me know.

This summer will be different than others. Our field trips will be limited but more activities will be planned on campus to not only keep our kids safe, but busy.

If you have any questions, please let me know.

Thanks,

Monica